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Town of Halfmoon Planning Board 
 

August 10, 2009 Minutes 
 
Those present at the August 10, 2009 Planning Board meeting were: 
 
Planning Board Members:      Don Roberts – Vice Chairman 
                                               Rich Berkowitz 
                                         Marcel Nadeau  
         Tom Ruchlicki 
         John Higgins 
                                               John Ouimet 
                                                   
Senior Planner:       Jeff Williams 
Planner:                                  Lindsay Zepko 
 
Town Attorney:                        Lyn Murphy  
                
Town Board Liaisons:             Paul Hotaling  
                                               Walt Polak 
                                                    
CHA Representative:      Mike Bianchino 
 
 
Mr. Roberts opened the August 10, 2009 Planning Board Meeting at 7:00 pm.  Mr. Robert asked the 
Planning Board Members if they had reviewed the July 27, 2009 Planning Board Minutes.  Mr. 
Berkowitz made a motion to approve the July 27, 2009 Planning Board Minutes.  Mr. Ouimet seconded.  
Motion carried.   
 
Public Hearing: 
06.181   PH             Howland Park PDD, 128 Johnson Road – Major Subdivision/PDD/GEIS  
Mr. Roberts opened the Public Hearing at 7:01 pm.  Mr. Roberts asked if anyone would like to have the 
public notice read.  No one responded.  Mr. Ivan Zdrahal, of Ivan Zdrahal Associates, PLLC, stated the 
following:  This is an application from Leyland Development.  The proposed project is for a 96-lot 
single-family residential subdivision.  The site for this project includes approximately 150-acres.  The 
present zoning is Howland Park Planned Development District (PDD).  The Town Board approved the 
PDD by legislation adopted in November 2008.  Tonight we are presenting the preliminary plan for this 
project.  The project would be accessed by a proposed system of Town roads from two existing Town 
roads; Johnson Road and McBride Road.  The single-family residential lots are depicted on the drawing 
in the green color and the yellow-beige color is land designated as restricted, which would be protected 
as a land preservation area by deed restriction.  The total of protected lands on this property is close to 
50%.  As I mentioned, the lots would be accessed by proposed Town roads and these Town roads 
would be developed in accordance with Town standards.  The roads would include a full system of 
infrastructure that would include drainage facilities.  These drainage facilities would discharge into 
existing drainage corridors adjacent to the site and on-site.  The drainage facilities would comply with 
Town standards and the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) 
standards for stormwater quality and for flood protection.  There will be a gravity and pressure sewer 
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sanitary system which would be connected to existing facilities of the Saratoga County Sewer District 
(SCSD#1) located to the north of the project in an existing residential subdivision.  The Town of 
Halfmoon will provide the water system.  There will be a need to extend the Town of Halfmoon Water 
District and the application for the extension would be submitted to the Town Board for approval in the 
future after the preliminary approval is obtained from the Planning Board.  The projected is located in 
the Northern Halfmoon Geographic Environmental Impact Statement (NHGEIS) of the Town of 
Halfmoon and as such would be subject to the mitigation fees, which is established for this type of 
development in this part of the Town.  The minimum lot size is 15,000 SF and the average lot size is 
27,000 SF.  Mr. Roberts stated for the record the Planning Board has received two letters regarding 
this project from residents who were unable to attend tonight’s meeting; one from Mr. David Papura 
and the other one is from Mr. Don Carola....(see attachments below -- pages 2, 3 4 and 5) 
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Mr. Roberts asked if anyone from the public wished to speak.  No one responded.  Mr. Roberts closed 
the Public Hearing at 7:09 pm.  Mrs. Murphy stated the following:  I can provide a summary of the 
correspondence from Mr. Papura and Mr. Carola.  The letter from Mr. Carola expressed grave concerns 
with regards to a trail being located in the rear of his property.  There isn’t actually a trail that is going 
to be located there, however, there is an easement for rights for a future trail.  Mr. Zdrahal stated the 
following:  The project proposes a possible future multi-use Town trail.  The applicant for this would 
provide the right-of-way and would provide all the approvals, design and permitting.  However, the trail 
would not be constructed by this project.  Mrs. Murphy stated the following:  The summary of the 
other letter from Mr. Papura was in regards to a concern based on an increase in traffic and a request 
for a four-way stop sign at the proposed intersection of Johnson and Staniak and the new road with 
the development.  Both of these letters are available and are part of the public record so anyone can 
come in and read them at their leisure.  Mr. Roberts asked if anyone from the public wished to speak.  
No one responded.  Mr. Roberts closed the public hearing at 7:09 pm.  Mr. Nadeau asked are you 
going to do a bridge there on lot #85 where the creek runs through?  Mr. Zdrahal stated we are 
proposing a fairly large box cover.  Mr. Nadeau stated okay because it does flood in that area.  Mr. 
Berkowitz asked what is the time frame for the road improvements?  Mr. Zdrahal stated the following:  
Based on where the existing utilities are located, the phasing of the project will start in the northeast 
corner and will continue in a westerly direction.  So this will most likely be in the last phase of the 
project.  Mr. Berkowitz asked so in the last phase of the project is when you will begin the 
improvements to Johnson Road?  Mr. Zdrahal asked are you referring to the public benefit part of the 
project.  Mr. Berkowitz stated yes.  Mr. Zdrahal stated I believe it is legislated that it should be done in 
the beginning but I am not sure.  Mr. Nadeau asked Mr. Zdrahal to explain the road improvement at 
the grading for the sight distance off of McBride road.  Mr. Zdrahal stated the following:  One of the 
problems that were identified during the review of the project was the sight distance just before the 
intersection of Johnson Road and McBride Road.  There is an existing hump in Johnson Road that 
creates a sight problem.  We will shave down the hump area to provide adequate sight distance at that 
intersection.  Mr. Berkowitz asked have you determined how many phases you would have for this 
project?  Mr. Zdrahal stated we have determined the phases as they relate to the Stormwater Pollution 
Prevention Plan (SWPPP) which identifies the phases not to exceed 5-acres.  I believe there are 7 
phases altogether.  Mr. Berkowitz asked would that be 7 phases for building?  Mr. Zdrahal stated for 
the development of the site there could be 5 or 6 phases but I am not sure.  Mr. Ruchlicki asked did 
you decide to do that in that manner because it was related to the stormwater.  Mr. Zdrahal stated the 
SWPPP document identifies the sequence of the project development in such a way that each phase 
would not have more than 5-acres disturbed.  Mrs. Zepko stated their permit for stormwater only 
allows to open 5-acres of construction at a time without stabilizing it.  They can only open 5-acres to 
work on and they have to have that stabilized before disturbing the next 5-acres.  Mr. Ouimet asked 
Mr. Bianchino if all of CHA’s comments had been addressed.  Mr. Bianchino stated the following:  We 
went through the preliminary plans in detail and the technical comments have been addressed with the 
exception of 2 minor things.  We have asked Mr. Zdrahal to look at lot grading which is a little bit more 
than what we normally ask for at the Planning Board level.  A couple of the lots are in the area where 
the westerly connection to Johnson Road is, which Mr. Zdrahal agreed to do.  Mr. Zdrahal stated I 
believe the other thing that CHA asked us do to was that we had to provide the legal description for 
the water district extension.  Mr. Bianchino stated which we would do during the preliminary/final.  Mr. 
Higgins stated a lot of the brown area that is going to be owned by the Homeowner’s Association 
(HOA) has different parcel numbers on it such as; parcel A and a parcel C and asked was that given 
different numbers just for convenience?  Mr. Zdrahal stated I believe it was just for conveyance of the 
title.  Mr. Higgins asked are there going to be separate titles on each of those pieces?  Mr. Zdrahal 
stated the following:  It basically would be parcels of record on the tax rolls.  For instance; parcel C 
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would be shown as parcel C on the tax rolls and this parcel would be owned by the HOA for Howland 
Park.  Mr. Higgins asked Mrs. Murphy is that how they want it set up because what if for some reason 
they stop paying taxes on the one of the parcels?  Mrs. Murphy stated the following:  They have that 
stormwater retention that offers separate parcels so that they can do an easement.  The bigger parcels 
that you’re seeing that are going to be owned by the HOA there is a reverters clause in the HOA 
language itself that if the homeowner’s fail to pay their dues, then the homeowner’s dues actually 
becomes a tax lien on the homeowner’s property.  So the concern that the HOA as an entity would fail 
to pay the taxes is very little.  If they don’t have an active HOA, we associate each parcel with a lot so 
it wouldn’t just be abandoned.  But in this case because of the language contained in the HOA we are 
okay.  Mr. Higgins stated the following:  I have a problem with the T-intersection because Mr. Zdrahal 
said those improvements are not going to be made until the very last phase.  The traffic going through 
that area is already fair heavy and the two letters we received both express concerns with traffic.  I 
don’t understand why if you are doing road improvements you couldn’t also, and I agree the road is 
going to be dead ended there, but at least you could still make the improvements to try and make that 
a little bit less of a concern.  Mr. Zdrahal stated logistically as far as the infrastructure, which goes in 
there; the water main and so on, it makes it easier to construct.  Mr. Higgins asked don’t you have to 
tie-in the water main over to Cary Road and isn’t that part of the project?  Mr. Zdrahal stated yes that 
is part of the project.  Mr. Higgins asked would that be at the beginning of the project or at the end of 
the project?  Mr. Zdrahal stated it would be at the end of the project because the water main would be 
extended from the existing water main on Johnson Road then would loop through the site and would 
connect to the Cary Road water main.  Mr. Higgins asked is Mr. Frank Tironi, Director of the Halfmoon 
Water Department, okay with that phasing?  Mrs. Murphy stated yes.  Mr. Nadeau asked Mr. Bianchino 
what is the staging area with Wolf Run, which is adjacent to Staniak Road, because it is similar to 
Smith Road when you come on Farm to Market Road.  Is a vehicle going to be able to place itself at a 
90-degree angle at that point or are they going to have to look over their shoulder coming from the 
east?  Mr. Bianchino stated on this map it appears that Wolf Run comes into Johnson Road across from 
Staniak Road at less than a 90-degree angle.  Mr. Nadeau stated correct and that is an issue on Smith 
Road when you come on to Farm to Market Road, which is a serious issue and I am wondering how 
much of an angle is that because it appears to look similar to Smith Road.  Mr. Zdrahal stated the 
following:  Certainly it is not an angle that the subdivision regulations would not allow.  It is just a little 
bit more of an angle than Staniak Road and Johnson Road.  In my opinion it is a pretty reasonable 
angle to negotiate at the intersection.  Mr. Bianchino stated the subdivision regulations do have a 
range, it is preferred to be 90 degrees, but there is a range and this does meet the range.  Also what 
we do in a situation like this is to make sure that they widen the pavement.                 
 
Mr. Berkowitz made a motion to grant preliminary approval for the applicant to seek NYSDEC, NYSDOH 
and SCSD#1 review/comment.  Mr. Ouimet seconded.  Motion carried.   
 
New Business: 
09.066   NB             Glen Meadows Planned Development District, 130 Upper Newtown Road –  
                                 Major Subdivision 
Mr. Gavin Vuillaume, of Environmental Design Partnership, stated the following:  This application 
proposes to subdivide a portion of a 176-acre parcel of land.  The purpose of this subdivision is to 
essentially formalize the boundary of a residential Planned Development District (PDD) that was 
approved by the Town Board last month.  As part of that approval the Town had asked us to go ahead 
and subdivide the portion of the property out of the overall 176-acres that was studied as part of the 
PDD.  If you remember when we studied this site there was the McDonald Creek along with a fairly 
substantial ravine area that physically separated that portion of the site from the rest of the parcel that 
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we were developing.  So we never intended to make that part of the PDD.  We were just going to 
leave it as per its existing zoning.  So I think to really clean it up and to begin the detailed plans at this 
point we would like to get that other parcel off the 176-acres and essentially attach it to additional 
lands that Mr. Abele owns that has current frontage on Betts Lane.  That parcel is about 125-acres so 
we would be adding another 27-acres to it and it would then make that overall parcel 152-acres.  
Again, as part of this application, there is no construction at this time or no proposed building lots.  
This is really just a formality to get this parcel ready for a detailed review.  Over the next couple of 
months we’ll be submitting the detailed plans.     
 
Mr. Higgins made a motion to set a public hearing for the August 24, 2009 Planning Board Meeting.  
Mr. Nadeau seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
09.067   NB             Maui PlayCare Recreational Center, 1705 Route 9 (Shoppes of Halfmoon) –              
                                 Change of Tenant & Sign                         
Mr. Ouimet recused himself from this item.  Mr. Bruce Tanski, the applicant, stated the following:  I am 
representing Maui PlayCare.  Basically it is a new concept to the area and hopefully the literature I 
provided is self-explanatory.  They plan to have maybe 18 to 21 kids after a 3-year period.  Everybody 
is background checked and basically it is a glorified babysitting service.  Traffic should not be an issue 
because they drop the kids off and then they pick them up.  Mr. Nadeau asked where do the kids get 
dropped off and picked up?  Mr. Tanski stated the following:  It is the store directly behind Snyder’s.  
They plan to occupy approximately 3,200 SF.  People would pull into a parking space in the parking lot 
and would bring the kids inside and it is a secure area.  Mr. Berkowitz asked what happens if they are 
there for over 3 hours if one of the parents are late?  Mr. Tanski stated the following:  The parents are 
notified by cell phone, if they don’t have a cell phone or some type of a number where they can be 
reached, they would be issued a pager from Maui PlayCare.  In the event of an emergency situation, 
they would be able to reach the parent.  Mr. Berkowitz asked what happens if they are over the 2-3/4 
hour time limit.  Mr. Tanski stated the following:  Really there is not a time limit.  You can keep them 
there from 2 hours to 8/10 hours.  They are open from 8:00 am until 8:00 pm Monday through Friday, 
Saturday and Sunday.  Mr. Berkowitz stated but if they are there over 3 hours they run into State Day 
Care Guidelines.  Mr. Tanski stated not according to my information because it is not a day care center.  
Mr. Berkowitz stated the New York State Law allows a maximum of 3 hours for a child to spend at their 
location for the non-certified.  Mr. Tanski stated then after that, I don’t know what they would do.  Mr. 
Nadeau asked who is the applicant.  Mr. Tanski stated Mr. Steve Tokos and Mr. Tokos is the one that is 
buying the franchise for his daughter Tina who is a 26-year-old schoolteacher who has been certified 
by the State of New York.  Mr. Tokos is a very well respected trainer and consultant to the Saratoga 
Racing Industry.  Mr. Nadeau stated this is a gray area and how do we control that?  Mrs. Murphy 
stated the following:  The issue becomes the licensing through New York State and if they run afoul of 
the New York State Licensing Laws, they need to deal with New York State.  There is a series of case 
law that has been passed by the courts and all the way up to the Court of Appeals that says that this 
Board can’t say we won’t allow you based on another Board’s decision making.  You can’t rescind your 
authority to another Board that you think might have a problem.  That’s not to say that New York State 
won’t come in and tell them they can’t do this, but this Board can’t either take the powers of a New 
York State Board or defer their own powers to a New York State Board.  In essence it is not your 
problem.  You have made them aware of it and they know what the limitations are.  Mr. Tanski stated 
it is my understanding that they have already been to the State and they have their blessings.  Mr. 
Roberts stated the following:  There is a sign application which is a 2 FT x 8 FT internally lit sign that 
conforms to the rest of the plaza signage.  I have looked at that and it meets the Town’s requirements.       
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Mr. Berkowitz made a motion to approve the change of tenant application for Maui PlayCare 
Recreational Center.  Mr. Ruchlicki seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Berkowitz made a motion to approve the sign application for Maui PlayCare Recreational Center.  
Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
09.069   NB             Veeco, 5 & 13 Corporate Drive – Change of Tenant          
Mr. Luigi Palleschi, of ABD Engineering, stated the following:  I am here tonight for a change in tenant 
for 5 and 13 Corporate Drive.  The former company, Daystar, has been bought out and purchased by 
another company called Veeco.  The name is the only change here.  The intent is for Veeco to come in 
and maintain the same operations as Daystar did.  They are a solar technology company that provides 
foil for storage data.  I am not too familiar of what exactly they produce but they’re basically doing the 
same thing.  The hours of operation will not change and they will have the same number of employees 
as Daystar.  Our request is for a change of tenant for a name change from Daystar to Veeco.  Mr. 
Higgins asked if they would be changing their signage.  Mr. Roberts stated the following:  No sign 
application was submitted.  If you would like to have a sign you must come back to the Board with a 
sign application.  Mr. Palleschi stated okay.   
 
Mr. Nadeau made a motion to approve the change of tenant application for Veeco.  Mr. Higgins 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Old Business: 
09.025   OB             Falcon Trace of Halfmoon, Fellows Road – Multi-Family PDD 
Mr. Scott Lansing, of Lansing Engineering, stated the following:  We are here tonight for the Falcon 
Trace of Halfmoon Planned Development District (PDD).  We are in a step in the process where we are 
seeking a public informational meeting with the Planning Board.  The overall project is approximately 
53.3-acres.  The northern parcel is approximately 29.65-acres and is currently zoned Commercial (C-1).  
The southern parcel is approximately 23.65-acres and is zoned Agricultural-Residential (A-R).  The 
applicant is proposing senior housing, luxury apartments and two commercial lots.  The senior housing 
would consist of 123-units and a congregant living building would have another 33-units up in the 
northeast corner.  The luxury apartments would be located on the southern portion are proposed for 
132-units.  There would be 2 commercial lots; one on the southern portion and one on the northern 
portion.  Both of the commercial lots would be proposed for potential future development and site 
plans for those commercial lots at a different time.  The project would have public water; public sewer 
and stormwater would be managed on-site.  Since the last time the Board saw the project we have 
received comments from CHA.  They had about 6 comments and the first one in relative to 
jurisdictional determination of the Army Corp. of Engineers (ACOE) wetlands and we are in pursuit of 
that and we do have a New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) 
jurisdictional determination and we are waiting for the ACOE jurisdictional determination.  An 
archeological investigation was also requested and we have performed a Phase I archeological 
investigation of the site.  There was a small site found on the southern portion of the project and this is 
something that we cannot avoid and it would be something that we would advance to a Phase II 
investigation of that area and that would be mitigated.  A Traffic Impact Study was also requested and 
that is something that was prepared by Creighton-Manning and it has been submitted to CHA for their 
review and to the Board as well.  We also have had some informal meetings with the applicant of this 
project and the applicants of other adjacent projects to talk about cumulative impacts of traffic in the 
area along the Route 236 and Route 146 corridor and the applicant is committed to work with the 
Planning Board and the other applicants of the projects in the area for mitigation of that corridor.  
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Other comments were relative to coordinating with the energy providers and emergency services.  We 
are in the process of coordinating with those agencies to get any comments that they may have.  
Lastly was relative to parking on the site.  Initially we had proposed 1.25 spaces per senior housing 
dwelling units and CHA had recommended that we have enough space on-site to park 2 cars per unit.  
CHA did feel that it was appropriate to bank spaces so that we were physically building 1.5 spaces per 
unit and that is something that we have demonstrated on the most current plan.  Again, we are here 
tonight to request the Board’s consideration to set a public informational meeting.  Mr. Ouimet asked 
was there any discussion about re-aligning the lower exit to match up to the Town Park.  Mr. Lansing 
stated the following:  There actually was and the rendering is a little bit older as we did not have time 
to render up the black line drawing but we have tried to align that closer.  I think we have the actual 
physical location and it is something that we are working on with the traffic engineers and the Town.  
Mr. Roberts asked so will you be doing that then?  Mr. Lansing stated it is either going to line up or it is 
going to be of a distance enough where it is safe enough where there is enough of an offset between 
the two intersections.  Mr. Bianchino stated we will work with the New York State Department of 
Transportation (NYSDOT) on what they prefer because obviously it is their curb cut permit.  Mr. 
Higgins stated 8 of the landed bank spaces are actually within the 100 FT buffer for the wetlands.  Mr. 
Lansing stated the following:  Actually this wetland does not meet the criteria for a NYSDEC wetland.  
Area wise it does not meet the thresholds for NYSDEC wetlands.  So this is something where the 
NYSDEC is not applying a 100 FT buffer to that wetland and it is something we have supplied 
correspondence to the Planning Department.  Mr. Higgins stated the following:  Also, I would be 
interested in hearing from the emergency people as far as the 24 FT access going back to the 2-story 
senior independent living facility because it seems very narrow.  If there is a lot of snow in the winter 
or if you have an accident there, I know it is a private road and I know that they are going to maintain 
it but I just have concerns about the fact that people may not be able to get by.  Mr. Lansing stated we 
will coordinate with them and there are 33 units in the back and we feel that the roadway would be 
wide enough and of the correct geometry that emergency service vehicles could get back there and 
turn around as well.  Mr. Roberts asked Mr. Williams and Mrs. Zepko if the emergency people had been 
contacted yet?  Mr. Williams stated we asked the applicant to provide them with the maps and also 
CHA’s last comment letter stated that they needed information on the emergency services to complete 
there State Environment Quality Review Act (SEQRA) review.  Mrs. Murphy asked Mr. Lansing if they 
had contacted the emergency services?  Mr. Lansing stated no we have not yet.  Mr. Roberts asked will 
the emergency services be contacted about the public informational meeting?  Mrs. Murphy stated the 
applicant should be sending them a copy of the maps prior to public informational meeting.  It is our 
understanding that we get the maps, emergency services are also getting the maps and if that is not 
occurring, then that needs to be corrected.  Mr. Lansing stated okay.  Mr. Higgins asked is the traffic 
study in process of being developed or is it already been done?  Mr. Lansing stated the traffic study has 
already been submitted to CHA for their review.  Mr. Roberts asked who did the traffic study.  Mr. 
Lansing stated Creighton-Manning.  Mr. Nadeau asked regarding the upper portion and asked if they 
had an idea in which direction that traffic is going to go because I am concerned with Fellows Road 
coming out onto Route 236 and again the same concern; how much of an angle is that onto Route 
236?  Mr. Lansing stated I do not have the trip distributions from the traffic study with me.  Mr. 
Nadeau asked if the traffic was going to go behind New Country and access that way?  Mr. Lansing 
stated I would imagine for the shorter distance and then go directly out to Route 236.  Mr. Nadeau 
stated I think we need to look at that angle again to see what that turns out to be.  Mr. Higgins asked 
for the improvements are you only making improvements from the entrance to the facility down to 
Route 236 on Fellows?  Mr. Lansing stated yes.  Mr. Tanski, the applicant, stated the following:  I think 
it is more than that because we had a meeting last week with some of the developers that were 
involved in that whole area and there is a traffic study that I think is going to be done by CHA which 
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would determine exactly what improvements have to me made.  So, I think for us to say that we’re 
only going to do Fellows Road is premature at this point.  We will probably end up doing quite a bit 
more than just that but we won’t know until CHA comes back with some recommendations.  Mr. 
Higgins stated I think if we do in fact get a traffic light at the end of Upper Newtown Road I think a lot 
of the traffic would go that way to access out to the traffic light rather than trying to go the other way.  
Mr. Ouimet asked do we have enough information to have a public informational meeting yet or do we 
still have too many unanswered questions?  Mr. Bianchino stated the following:  I am always a 
proponent of seeing if there are any other public issues that may arise.  So, to me I like the idea of a 
public informational meeting at this point because we do have the preliminary, we have the traffic 
study, we have gone a couple of rounds with Planning Board and with our reviews where they have 
addressed our comments and things have been tweaked.  Maybe it is a good time to now say okay we 
think we have this to a point where at least we can answer some questions for the public and we 
would like to hear if there are any things that may come out of the workout that we will know of.  My 
personal feeling is this is a good time to have a public informational meeting to see if anything else 
comes out and then we won’t run into the position where we have to make a determination at a point 
where there are other things in the works.  Mr. Ouimet stated the following:  The only thing that gives 
me pause is the lack of involvement with the emergency services.  I think the public has a right to 
know if there are issues with emergency services at the public informational meeting.  Mr. Tanski 
stated I can hand deliver that to emergency services tomorrow and if I do, they will have 2 weeks to 
respond and hopefully if there are any concerns, they can be present at the public informational 
meeting.  Mr. Roberts stated I would hope that they would be here myself.  Mr. Nadeau stated I think 
that would be good only because if they have some issues; at least at the public informational meeting 
they can present those issues.  Mr. Williams stated the one thing that I would like the Board to know is 
that all the emergency services receive our agendas and our topics so they do have that information 
prior to our meetings.  Mr. Roberts stated while they are not officially notified of the public 
informational meeting, they get information from the Planning Department to make them aware of it.  
Mrs. Zepko stated our application states when the applicant initially makes application to the Planning 
Board, the applicant also needs to send copies of the plans and application to the fire department.  
Mrs. Murphy stated that should be something we should be verifying clearly because I have a gut 
feeling that this isn’t the first time that something hasn’t been sent to the emergency services.  Mr. 
Roberts asked Mr. Tanski if he would be submitting the plans to the emergency services tomorrow.  
Mr. Tanski stated absolutely.  Mr. Roberts asked is that okay with the Board.  The Board stated that 
was okay.   
 
Mr. Ouimet made a motion to set a public informational meeting for the August 24, 2009 Planning 
Board Meeting.  Mr. Nadeau seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Ruchlicki made a motion to adjourn the August 10, 2009 Planning Board Meeting at 7:43 pm.  Mr. 
Berkowitz seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Milly Pascuzzi 
Planning Department Secretary  


